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Town Manager/Engineer’s Monthly Report 
June 2013 Board Meeting 

 
A. Agendized under my report.  Nevada League of Cities Conference combined with NACO. 

 
A. Microsurfacing: Is complete and was paid last Friday.    

  
B. Storm Drain cleaning: We are going to start locating the problem area in the storm drain pipe 

adjacent to Highway 395 down by Service Drive.  We may need to hire that fix out to a 
contractor as the storm drain line is completely blocked.   
  

C. Walmart: needs to fix the cracked concrete sections within the pond area and then the 
improvements will be coming to the board for dedication and approval.     
 

D. New Beginnings: Construction continues behind Heritage Bank, they are framing the building 
now.   They are working on the pond construction.  The storm drain has been installed.  

 
E. Hellwinkel Channel: The state is scheduling a meeting for the week of the 8th.  We will have 

the updated report for them to consider.  We have made progress on the plans over the past 
year, with many design and re-design considerations.  The revised contract is set for the board 
meeting this month.   
 

F. Bench Easements:  Staff is working on the installation of the concrete pad now. 
       

G. Office Items: 

 Installed the hanging baskets and picked up the Adopt a pots. Thank you to Berry Jones for the 
use of two (2) Carson Valley Movers trucks to haul the baskets and pots from Smith Valley, and 
Sertoma for the use of the covered trailer to haul the hanging baskets from China Springs. 

 Carson Valley Days set up and take down went well.  There was not a big mess to clean up.   

 The palm reader building plan for sidewalk improvements is on the agenda for discussion.   

 Started doing a parking analysis of the Southgate area, need building information from the 
county.   

 Heritage Park Garden Labyrinth – moved the center rock in place and moved more rocks in per 
the committee’s plan.    

 Attended the Valley Vision Meeting.   We have provided a copy of the draft vision plan.  I had 
some concerns with the document and would like your input on it so I can include a review of 
the document for the next round of public meetings coming up in July.   

 Eagle Scout project for David Olges installed the doggie pots at Wal Mart pond and along 
Toler. 

 Eagle Scout Project for Dan Gourley will be working on the barn area on Saturday the 29th.        

 Met with Anne Vaudagna of Aspen Park to review the proposed sidewalk and her partnering 
with an accessibility grant from NDOT which Jeff Foltz updated. We are not far enough along 
for agreements yet.  Waiting on NDOT to see how the grants are awarded.   That presentation 
is on July 29th.  
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 Paula and I did a presentation to the Leadership Douglas County group at Heritage Park.   The 
presentation was well received. Next month I will present to them again on what the town does 
and services it provides for local government day.      

 Josh and I worked a lot on the route for the 5K, signs and trail improvements. 

 Worked with staff on getting Eagle Gas presentable, coordinating tank testing and discussing 
the process with Brett Bottenberg on Brownfield’s funding vs. petroleum funding.  

 








